[image: image1.jpg]'i~
“ EUROPEAN

’ Higher Education Area

&





BFUG (HU/AD) 24_9.8a

Transparency Tools Working Group Update

The activity of the working group consisted in running a questionnaire, meeting in Brussels on 11 October 2010 and monitoring the developments in the field of transparency. In this respect, info notes were prepared on relevant events that were attended and on the basis of desk research. 

The questionnaire had 45 respondents and was concluded with the following remarks:

· Rankings are used and play a role in HE;

· Rankings have led to a public debate on how to improve transparency of diversity both in missions and in performances taking into account the multiple dimensions, functions and roles of HE;

· Both public authorities and the HEIs are responsible for making the information about the HEIs or about themselves publicly available in such a way that the users can compare missions, quality or performance.

In its meeting, the WG took note of the discussions of the Directors General (DGs) in higher education, held in Namur, on September 13-14th 2010. The Directors General concluded that Europe needs to have strong HEIs that are accountable to the society. In this context, transparency is needed to show their strengths and weaknesses. Due to their diversity, quality assurance systems have sometimes difficulties to inform the society on HEIs' performance. Diversity motivates the need for more transparency. In this context, existing transparency tools are not adequate and a multidimensional approach is needed. The European Commission took the lead in the debate on adequacy and offered an alternative through the U-multirank project. The DGs called for a shift in approaches: instead of debating the methodology, more emphasis should be placed on how transparency tools interact with governance, quality and internationalisation. 
The WG has also pinpointed the structure of the final report: 

· The concept of transparency tools: transparency for what? What are the main categories of transparency tools?

· The geographical borders: transparency tools developed in the EHEA and (?) transparency tools that have an impact on the EHEA;

· The information function of the transparency tools: what audiences the transparency tools are addressing or should address? What are the decisions transparency tools inform or should inform for each category of beneficiaries?

· The accountability functions of transparency tools: being sensitive to diversity; understanding performances of institutions and systems;

· Transparency tools as quality mechanisms: are transparency tools reliable indicators of quality or of a lack of quality?

· The methodological aspects of transparency tools: what are the indicators and criteria used? 

The WG planned to have three regular meetings in 2011 (the one planned for finalizing the report in December may be postponed for January 2011), one workshop to receive the input of the invitees, researchers and practitioners in the field of transparency and other broader policy topics, on the concept of transparency tools and one mini-seminar in late November, open for the participation of the entire BFUG. Some of these events may be coupled. 
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